Paying farmers to not pollute – Gazette letter 5-13-14.
Dear Editor,

        According to Tim Smith, “Funding facilitates nitrate reduction” Gazette 5-12-14, we should be paying farmers to reduce their nitrate pollution. Should we also pay farmers to reduce this industrial model's contribution to the loss of pollinators; pay them to stop their part in the honey bee colony collapse; pay them to stop soil erosion; flooding; dead zones; nutrient pollution to our surface, groundwater and aquifers; pay them to stop the poison sewer gasses, hydrogen-sulfide and ammonia, and the greenhouse and explosive gas methane coming from hog confinements; pay them to stop nitric acid rain from CAFOs and the volatilization of anhydrous ammonia; pay them to stop contributing to human health issues like antibiotic resistant bacteria including MRSA; asthma and other respiratory, digestive and nervous system diseases from CAFOs; pay them to stop contributing to obesity, diabetes and circulatory problems from highly processed foods; pay them to quit plowing up wildlife habitat; pay them to quit drenching soil organisms with chemicals; pay them to foster soil health and soil building; pay them to quit using GMOs, fertilizers, pesticides and herbicides?

        Wouldn't it be much easier and cheaper to replace this industrial model of agriculture with crops and cropping systems that would foster a non-polluting biologically benign and beneficial, soil building agriculture that doesn’t sacrifice our food and manufacturing needs, and that exists today and can be adopted today?

        If you are curious about these crops and tired of hearing how we should pay farmers to quit polluting, go to www.civandinc.net appendix H. Get your legislators to change the farm bill and you will change agriculture. And, you will once again live in a healthy and non-polluted Iowa.
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